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Dear Parents, Carers, 
Staff and Governors

At Marsh Gibbon, we are proud to be an inclusive school that provides a high 
quality, creative and challenging education for all of our pupils.  Every child 
experiences a sense of enjoyment and achieves their full potential within a secure, 
caring and happy environment.
 
The aim of our curriculum is to provide; endless opportunities for children to 
develop as independent, confident, successful learners who have high aspirations of 
themselves; who know how to make a positive contribution to their own and the 
wider community and who are excited by learning opportunities around them. 
There is a determined focus on developing children’s moral, spiritual, social and 
cultural understanding and we ensure that children are well prepared for the next 
stage in their education as well as life in modern Britain.
 
Our curriculum places the learning journey of ALL of our pupils at its very heart. 
We offer rich and vibrant opportunities, which draw upon purposeful real-life 
experiences, to offer meaningful outcomes. Our curriculum aims to promote 
curiosity and instil in our children, a strong passion for life-long learning. Our 
curriculum for each subject area is available on our school website. 

Our school curriculum

http://www.marshgibbon.bucks.sch.uk/curriculum1.html


Thank you for booking your learning discussion appointment for this 
upcoming Tuesday and Thursday. We are very much looking forward to 
welcoming you into school. The appointments are up to 10 minutes. Please 
do enter either through the Year 5 classroom door for Y5&6, The Year 1 
classroom door for EYFS, Y1 & Y2. Your child’s work books will be available 
for you to share with your child and we ask that you wait in the classroom 
until the teacher comes to collect you for your appointment.

Learning Discussions 



We believe that the wearing of school uniform is an extremely important part of 
school life. It lets everyone know that we have high expectations in terms of 
behaviour, academic work and social awareness. The expectations for children’s 
uniform are as follows:

Early Years Foundation 
Stage

Key Stage 1 & 2 ALL PE

Grey trousers/ 
shorts/skirts/pinafore.
White polo top.
Branded  school 
Sweatshirt/Cardigan.
White/grey socks/tights.
Black school shoes

Grey trousers/ 
shorts/skirts/pinafore.
White shirt/blouse
School Tie.
Branded school 
Sweatshirt/Cardigan.
White/grey socks/tights.
Black school shoes

Socks (no tights)
Black shorts
Black jogging bottoms
White T shirt
School PE hoodie 
(optional)
Trainers

Grey trousers/ 
shorts/skirts/pinafore.
White polo top.
Red & white summer 
dress
Branded school 
Sweatshirt/Cardigan.
White/grey socks/tights.
Black school shoes

Grey trousers/ 
shorts/skirts/pinafore.
White shirt/blouse
School Tie.
Red & white summer 
dress.
Branded school 
Sweatshirt/Cardigan.
White/grey socks/tights.
Black school shoes

Skirts and shorts must 
be just above the 
knee or longer. Short 
‘hot-pants’ styles are 
unacceptable.

School shoes should 
be flat and plain black

SUMMER
(After Easter)

WINTER

The PTA run an excellent resource, Merry go round, which has good quality second 
hand items. Please contact the school about availability or to donate uniform.

School uniform from T King can be purchased here

Please name all items of school uniform.

Uniform Expectations 

https://www.uniformcity.co.uk/school/marsh-gibbon-c-of-e-school


Cost of living

As many of you will be feeling at home, we at the school are also 
feeling the pinch. Increases in the cost of electricity, heating oil 
even stationary means we are having to do more with less. The 
school has received no additional funding to deal with these 
increases and in fact schools are receiving less to fund all that we 
do. 
We are making a concerted effort to look at where we can save in 
every detail, some of you may have noticed our ParentMail 
looking for help with grass cutting. We are calling on our 
talented community of parents to help us in whatever way you 
can.  Do you have a skill set the school could benefit from? From 
green fingers to connections for sponsorship, have a think and 
email the office here

mailto:office@marshgibbon.bucks.sch.uk
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Online Safety

This week has been Neurodiversity Celebration Week; the children 
have been learning about neurological differences and how they can 
affect children and adults. The Year 5 and 6 boys talked openly and 
sensitively about the subject.They all agreed how important it is to 
understand, celebrate and value the talents of neurodiverse minds. 
Year 5 and 6 girls will have their session next week. 

YouTube is a video-sharing social media platform that allows billions 
of people around the world to watch, share and upload their own 
videos with a vast range of content – including sport, entertainment, 
education and lots more. It’s a superb space for people to consume 
content that they’re interested in. As a result, this astronomically 
popular platform has had a huge social impact: influencing online 
culture on a global scale and creating new celebrities.

In the guide, on the next page  you'll find tips on avoiding potential 
risks such as connecting with strangers, inappropriate content and 
high visibility.



Music @  MGS
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Maths @ MGS

At Marsh Gibbon we follow a Mastery approach to our Maths teaching. This 
approach helps the children to develop a deeper understanding of each of 
the mathematical areas, allowing them to build on strong foundations and 
make connections between the different areas of learning. We follow the 
White Rose schemes of learning which is based around the children 
undertaking small steps and becoming secure with each of these before 
moving on to the next one. We support this approach with an emphasis on 
helping the children develop their Number Sense - becoming fluent in 
recalling and applying a range of number facts - which in turn helps the 
children free up their cognitive load - brain space - to solve problems and 
reason. 
In Early Years and Key Stage 1 we follow a programme called Mastering 
Number to support the children’s number sense and throughout the school 
the children have daily fluency sessions to learn and practice using their 
addition and subtraction strategies as well their times tables. Developing a 
quick recall of number facts is key to the mastery approach which is why 
TT Rockstars is a key part of our home learning and children across the 
school are encouraged to play daily.



 Emmeline & Lizzie

 Ella C & Chaitanya

 Lilly & Lara 

 Anjali & Toby 

 Lois & Josh PY2

Y3

Y4

Y5

Y6

Year 4 continues to lead the way with 97% active play, followed by Year 1 with 
64% active play. Let's aim for all classes to achieve the 100% active play for the 
next newsletter!  
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Most Correct Answers 
Congratulations to our top three players over the last 14 days

Clementine
Y4

Senan
 Y2

Cameron 
Y1

Cameron
1447

Connor
714

Chloe 
814

Clementine 
7088

Ben
747

Senan 
1653

64% 29% 50% 

97% 23% 28% 

active play active play active play

active play active play active play
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Red Nose Day

Football

The children supported Red Nose Day by 
wearing something red, and having crazy hair! 
A super effort from everyone and we raised a 
fantastic £125 for Comic Relief. 

A massive congratulations to both the boys football team and the 
girls football team for winning their matches over the last two weeks. 
The girls played St.Marys and won 4-2 and the boys played Bure Park 
and won 4-1. All the children played well together as a team and we 
are looking forward to our next games.
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Lunchtime quiet clubs 

French in KS2 

During  lunch times we run a Quiet Club in the library for children to 
attend, with activities such as reading, mindful colouring and lego. 
Mondays and and Tuesdays are for EY/KS1, Wednesday Y4/5, 
Thursday Y3/6. The children sometimes welcome an alternative to 
the playground and are enjoying the activities on offer. We also have 
a Quiet Zone on the playground in Taylan’s corner for children to sit 
and chat or share a book.  

KS2 children are loving their French lessons! We have recently invested 
in a new program called Language Angels which offers interactive 
learning with songs and games. “French is really fun, we are learning 
how to talk about the weather. We had a cool song in the first lesson and 
we play some games too. It’s really good” Y4 child.



EYFS Spring Walk 

Last week we enjoyed a walk around Marsh Gibbon 
spotting signs of Spring. The children found many signs, 
daffodils, new green leaves, sheep, buds on trees, a bird 
nest and many more. The children were very sensible 
when walking around the village and were a real credit to 
the school. 
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EYFS outdoor area 

A polite reminder, the EYFS outdoor area has many toys and 
resources that are tidied away by our children at the end of the 
day. We are often finding that these are being used by other 
children during pick up time. Valuable time is spent by teaching 
staff first thing in the morning putting them away again, some of 
our resources are also being broken or misplaced. 
The mud kitchen and forest area are closed off when there is not a 
staff member to supervise the children. Similarly when the 
outdoor area is set up ready for the children in the mornings, 
children are moving things around. A gentle reminder to please 
supervise your children whilst waiting and discourage them from 
playing with the resources and equipment including those that 
are covered. Many thanks for your support. 

Eco Warriors

Eco-Warriors are two pupils from every class who have an active 
role in school. They raise our awareness about sustainability and 
encourage everyone to be good at recycling and saving energy. We 
encourage good habits for the future. We will be meeting this week 
to discuss what we can do next to support our school to promote 
recycling. 
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Our theme continues this term with ‘Be the Change’. Our thinking has 
been centred on the story of Zacchaeus and the difference Jesus made 
when he invited himself to tea! This story has been helping us all think 
about how we go about creating a school where all are welcome and 
how we are a welcoming community at Marsh Gibbon CE School. 

Collective Worship 

As a welcoming community, we’ve had many visitors over the 
last couple of weeks; St Mary’s school has visited to play 
football, our music teachers from the Buckingham Music 
Trust continue to visit us weekly, Reverend Angela Mann has 
been in to lead Collective Worship and to speak to our Year 3 
children to deepen their understanding about Christianity in 
their RE lessons, Furze Down school have returned to 
continue with helping us with producing an Assets Register of 
resources, Mrs Lesley Wasley has been in to lead a 
mindfulness session to our Year 4 children, Hazard Alley have 
been in to visit Year 6  to make them aware about knife crime,  
Mrs Rakham has been in to support teaching staff with their 
curriculum subject leads, new prospective families have had a 
tour of our wonderful school and this week we are looking 
forward to welcoming parents to our learning discussions. 
Next week, we will be welcoming five work experience 
students from the Bicester School and Magdalen College 
School and our Year 1 and Year 2 classes will be welcoming 
parents in to share their end of topic learning. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QIQeriw-USs


Celebration 
Certificate

EYFS 

Y1 

Y2 

Y3 

Y4 

Y5 

Y6 

George, Amias, Daniel, Henry

George, Max, Cameron, 
Harrison

Ted, Oliver, Tom, Emily

Hudson, Bella, Franki, Jaethan

Mabel, Henry, Marisa, Chloe

Keira, Albie, Isla B, Isla R

Ethan, Florence, Bertie, Xavier

Well done to our latest Celebration Certificate recipients:
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● 21st - Parent/Child Learning Discussions
● 21st - Full Governing Body
● 22nd - Girls Football @ home
● 23rd  - Parent/Child Learning Discussions
● 28th - Soup tasting Yr 1 &2
● 28th - Boys football @ Langford
● 28th - Phonics screening Yr 1
● 29th - Easter Service at church 9.30am
● 30th - Music performances to parents
●  31st - Last Day of term

DIARY DATES

MAR

APR

● 8th  Additional bank holiday
● 9/10/11/12  Year 6 SATs 
● 15th  2023 Year 2 SATs
● 15th – 17th May 2023 Year 6 Residential Culmington Manor
● 18th  - School Photos
● 23rd - Boys football @ Chesterton
● 26th - End of term

MAY

● 17th - Inset Day 
● 18th - Back to School
● Sat 22nd - AVPSSA Cross Country @ 

Ascott House
● 25th - Girls football @ Brookside

● 12/6  Whole School Sports Afternoon
● 19/6  Reserve whole school sports 

afternoon
● 4/7 Transition Afternoon


